






 
 
Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales.  
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2022 of: 
 

Abbeycwmhir Community Council 

Auditor General’s report 

Audit opinion – Unqualified 
Except for the matters reported below in my Basis for Qualification* On the basis of my review, in my opinion no matters have 
come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material respect, the information reported in this Annual Return: 
x has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
x that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
x is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
x that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use 

of resources.   
 
 
 
Other matters arising and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which do not affect my audit opinion but should be 
addressed by the body.  

Accounting Statement 

There is a typographical error in thew accounting Statement for 2021-22. The Council has incorrectly recorded both Line 4 Staff 
costs and Line 6 Other payments as £1,362. Line 6 Other payments should record £1,519. This error results in an arithmetic 
error in the accounting statement. However, the closing balance is correctly stated. 

We recommend that before it approves the accounting statement in future, the Council checks the arithmetic accuracy and 
consistency of the accounts. This will help to avoid additional audit fees being incurred. 

Closing balances 

The Council has carried forward reserves of £8,751 compared to its annual precept of £3,689. The closing balances have been 
steadily increasing for a number of years. The Local Government Finance Act 1992 only allows the Council to set a precept to 
fund planned expenditure and requires it to take its reserves into account when setting the precept. It is not clear from the 
information provided for audit whether or not the Council has taken its increasing reserves into account when setting the 
precept.  

To ensure that it sets a lawful precept, we recommend that the Council reviews its reserves and its plans to apply these 
reserves when setting its future budgets and precept. Further guidance is found in the Practitioners’ Guide.  

There are no further matters or recommendations that I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 

 
 

 

 
Deryck Evans, Audit Manager, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date: 02/02/2023 

 






